
13th March 2013 

It was reported that: 
The Chairman, Mr Royce Batters, had written to Cheshire East 
Council (CEC) objecting to their proposals. This letter had been 
copied to the Henbury Society who were doing their own 
research into the matter. So 
far no there had been no response from CEC.  
Mr Christopher Dafforn had been appointed as a Trustee for the 
Children’s Play Area. 
An application for single storey side and rear extensions at a 
property on William Way was recommended for approval by 
CEC. 
There would be a budgeted deficit for 2012/13 approaching 
£2,500 (See later). Consequently there would need to be an 
increase in the Precept. Even then there was likely to be a deficit 
for the forthcoming year. Costs would need to be cut. One 
measure proposed and agreed was to cancel  
the usual grant (£500) to the Millennium Green Trust. It was 
hoped that this could be reinstated when funds allowed.   
A resident had written requesting that the speed limit on 
Andertons Lane be reduced to 30 or even to 20mph. The 
resident was concerned because there had been considerably 
more cycle traffic on the lane recently. This matter would be 
referred to CEC for their comments. 
It was reported that the hedge on the west side of Pepper Street 
had been cut back. Disappointment was expressed that it had 
not been cut back further to be in line with the edge of the wall.


